
FYI: Spring 
Break will be 
the week of 
March 21st  -  
25th.   

 

 

 

Some of you receiving this newsletter may be the parents of students who are no 

longer enrolled at Arkansas Tech University.  While the factors may vary from finan-

cial difficulties to academic performance, your student’s college career doesn’t have to 

end. 
 

The end is when a student stays out of school.  There are many success stories  of 

students who started college on the wrong foot but with determination and hard work 

were able to get back on the right path and receive a diploma.  The Office of Student 

Success is here to help your student become one of these success stories.  Some 

ways that a student can get back on track include getting finances in order and/or 

buckling down with academics.  We recommend the following as a jump start to your 

student’s return to the classroom…      

      (Recommendations on next page...) 

Office of Student Success 
 

Luke Heffley, 

Parent Relations Coordinator 
 

Doc Bryan Student Services 

Center, Room 222 

1605 Coliseum Dr. 

Russellville, AR  72801 
 

Email: lheffley@atu.edu  

Phone: (479) 964-3281  

Fax: (479) 968-0208  

www.atu.edu/parents 

 Important Information about Scholarships.   
 

Although most students who are on academic scholarships at Arkansas 

Tech maintain their scholarships from the first semester to the second, some 

will unfortunately lose theirs.  Because bills are mailed before grades are 

posted, the scholarship may be listed on the bill even though the scholarship 

has been lost.  Students who lose their scholarships should have received a 

letter over the holidays with instructions on how to appeal the scholarship loss 

under certain circumstances. 
 

Please keep in mind that it is the student’s responsibility to understand the 

scholarship renewal requirements.  Questions should be directed to the Finan-

cial Aid office (479-968-0399) or email them at fa.help@atu.edu. The main web-

site is www.atu.edu/finaid. 

Email:%20lheffley@atu.edu
http://www.atu.edu/parents
mailto:at%20fa.help@atu.edu
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         (continued from previous page…)

 If your student left due to finances, be prepared to fill out all appropriate financial aid 

forms for the fall 2011 semester.  Forms will be available in early March.  Feel free to con-

tact the Office of Financial Aid at (479) 968-0399 for more information. 

 If your student left due to academics, consider this option.  Grades in all 1000 or 2000 

level courses (MATH 1113 or ENGL 2013 for example) can be replaced when a student 

retakes the course.  If your student made an ―F‖ in MATH 1113 during the fall semester, the 

grade earned in the course when repeated will replace the original grade.  This can drasti-

cally help his/her grade point average. 

 

Upcoming Men’s & Women’s Basketball: (Home games)   

          Golden Suns   Wonderboys 

TECH vs. Southern Arkansas  Jan. 20th   5:30 pm  7:30 pm 

TECH vs. Harding    Jan. 27th   5:30 pm  7:30 pm 

TECH vs. Henderson State Feb. 3rd   5:30 pm  7:30 pm 

TECH vs. Christian Brothers Feb. 10th    5:30 pm  7:30 pm 

TECH vs. Delta State  Feb. 19th    4:00 pm  6:00 pm 

W ant to stay updated about  what ’s happening at  Arkansas T ech?  Arkan-

sasTechNews.com is the one-spot  stop for  news regard ing students,  a lumni  

and the Tech communi ty.  You can even submi t  a s tory idea on l ine.   Encour-

age your  son or  daughter  to check  the webs ite da i ly to  be updated about  

events happening on campus!   www.ArkansasTechNews.com  

 

http://www.ArkansasTechNews.com


 

 

Now that your student has the fall semester under their belt, they are likely looking toward 
what the spring will bring. Will their classes be tough?  Are they on academic warning or 
probation? Are there classes that they are really looking forward to? The reality of how 
your student did academically last fall has likely sunk in with your student by now. They 
know where their challenges are and have confidence in other areas. You can help your 
student succeed academically by understanding the issues that are foremost on his or her 
mind. These may include: 
 
_ How can I bring up my GPA this semester? 
_ What subjects do I need help with? 
_ Can I keep my grades up so I’m eligible for admission to my major/certain scholarships/
Dean’s list? 
_ I may need to declare my major soon – what should I choose? 
_ How can I make it through my tough classes this semester? 
_ I think I might have a learning disability or test anxiety—where can I get help? 
_ How am I doing in staying on a four-year graduation track? 
_ Am I completing the general education requirements needed for graduation in a timely 
manner? 
_ Do I need to retake any classes? 
_ What professors inspire me and can I take other classes they teach? 
 
If your student didn’t do that well during the fall semester, there’s no need to lose hope. 
They will have to buckle down and work smart this semester; of course there are many 
resources available on campus to help them in this pursuit. They can ask their academic 
advisor for help in formulating a time schedule that is reasonable. They can also go to a 
tutoring lab for help with sentence structure, grammar, and paper writing. (Description 
and times on page 4 of this newsletter) Your student can talk with a campus counselor 
about test anxiety and learn some tricks to overcome this stressful affliction. One bad se-
mester doesn’t have to be the end of the world! 
 
If your student DID well academically this fall, they are likely putting some pressure on 
themselves to live up to that success. Quality work is one thing to strive for although per-
fection can be too much pressure.  Academics are your student’s main reason for being in 
school and with your encouragement, their commitment, and the assistance of campus 
professionals, they can make this a positive, learning-filled semester. 
 
 

Prepared for Arkansas Tech University by PaperClip Communications.  Reproduced or retransmitted 
under license with PaperClip Communications. 
 
 



 Just as in the fall, the Doc Bryan Tutoring Center will be open this spring for all 

freshmen and students taking freshmen level courses who need tutoring; the center is 

staffed by seven upper-level student tutors working under the supervision of Bridge to 

Excellence (B2E) Coordinator Mike Bogue.   

 The Tutoring Center will reopen on January 24th, and it is located in Doc Bryan 

247 just above the Doc’s Place convenience store. Days and hours will be Monday-

Thursday from 6-9 p.m.  Subjects to be tutored include Beginning Algebra, Intermedi-

ate Algebra, College Algebra, Foundational Comp, Comp I, Comp II, Principles of Biol-

ogy, and Introduction to Biology. Under the supervision of each department, daytime 

tutoring is also available. 

 If you have any questions about the Tutoring Center, contact Mike Bogue  

(968-0334; jbogue@atu.edu; Doc Bryan 219).  

Arkansas Tech University has an early warning text messaging 
system as an additional means of communicating with the cam-
pus community during emergency situations.  To join the system, 
text the word “tech” to the number 50618.  Leave the subject 
line blank.  After the message is sent, you will receive a confir-
mation message. 

ON CAMPUS 
COUNSELING 
SERVICES 
 

Did you know that 
the University has 
counseling ser-
vices that are 
FREE to the stu-
dents?  Located in 
Doc Bryan Build-
ing, room 233, 
counselor Valerie 
Breashears or Dr. 
Larry Root would 
be glad to speak to 
your student about 
academic situa-
tions, behaviors, 
relationships, and 
feelings that stu-
dents might be 
having. Office 
hours are Mon-
day—Friday, 8:00 
am until 5:00 pm. 

 479-968-0276.   

 The weather, the academic cycle, and even the athletic teams can affect 

your student's temperament and productivity as the year goes by. Some of the 

issues that are likely to affect students this time of year are listed below. 

Some disillusionment in relationships with high school friends. 

Disappointment/relief about first semester grades. 

Enthusiasm about new courses and professors. 

Sense of security at having survived the first semester. 

 Typically, students are excited about getting back to school following the 

holidays to see their friends and roommates and to begin a new term. While 

some freshmen may feel like campus has become their ―real home,‖ others 

may be questioning their choice of colleges. Encourage them to finish the aca-

demic year, even if they are thinking about transferring to another school. Usu-

ally by the end of February, students feel comfortable with their accomplish-

ments and realize they have adjusted to campus. 

mailto:jbogue@atu.edu

